
 

 
 
Memo 
 
  

To: Hunt Club Presidents and Members 
 
 From: Craig Kaderavek 
  Regional Director of Forestland Operations 
 
 Date: July 1, 2016 
  
 Re: Sunday Hunting in Virginia 
 
 
This memo serves as written permission for you and the members of your hunt club, as 
listed in the Hunting License Agreement with the Heartwood Forestland Fund IV, L.P. 
and Heartwood Forestland Fund V, L.P. to hunt on Sundays as allowed by Virginia and 
local county hunting laws and regulations.  This permission does not change or modify 
any of the terms of the signed Hunting License Agreement.   All pertinent laws and 
regulations still apply to the club’s hunting activities.  The following excerpt is from the 
Virginia Department of Game & Inland Fisheries website: (emphasis added) 

“On March 5, 2014, Governor Terry McAuliffe signed into law Hunting on Sundays. The new law allows 
hunting on Sundays under certain circumstances. A person may hunt waterfowl, subject to restrictions 
imposed by the Director of the Department of Game and Inland Fisheries, and a landowner and his 
immediate family or a person with written permission from the landowner may hunt or kill any wild 
bird or wild animal, including nuisance species, on the landowner's property. However, the 
aforementioned hunting activities cannot occur within 200 yards of a house of worship and prohibits 
the hunting of deer or bear with a gun, firearm, or other weapon with the aid or assistance of dogs on 
Sunday.” 

Copies of this memo can be made available by printing this letter for each club member 
to carry while hunting on the property on Sundays, as specified by the Virginia law. 
 
Best of luck to each of you this hunting season, and please be careful! 
 
 


